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 The Anoka County Historical Society will 
be coming to a parade near you this summer with 
the generous donation of a 1919 Model T truck.  
The truck was refurbished in 1989 by Duke 
Grosslein to be used as a parade vehicle.  He 
offered the truck to the Anoka County Historical 
Society at its February 10, 2011, board meeting 
and the Board of Directors accepted his generous 
gift. 
A little Grosselin Beverage History 
 Grosslein Beverages began with the 
founding of the company by Duke’s father, 
August E. Grosslein Sr., in 1919.  He began 
operations at the corner of East River Road and 
Mississippi Street in Fridley.  Though it has 

moved twice, the business remained in Anoka 
County for its entire existence until it was 
recently sold to Dahlheimer Beverage in Rogers.   
 Grosslein Beverages moved to Anoka in 
1929 and operated in several buildings, including 
near the railroad tracks on Seventh Avenue, and 
different locations on Second Avenue.  One 
building on Second Avenue held the bottling 
works for the locally famous Mission Orange 
soda pop.  By 1974, the expanded company was 
operating out of a new building in Ramsey on 
Highway 10. 
 

(continued on page 4) 

Coming to a parade near you! 
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From the Director…  
  By Todd Mahon 
 

ACHF has helped ACHS 
     In 2008, Minnesota voters passed the 
Legacy Act, an amendment to the state 
constitution that called for a statewide 
sales tax to provide for four funds, 
including the Arts and Cultural Heritage 
Fund (ACHF).  During the 2009 
Legislative session, state leaders directed 
money from the ACHF to several areas 
including competitive statewide grants 
programs. 
     ACHS partnered with the Hennepin 
History Museum on a project to document 
the suburban development of the two 
counties.  The project was funded for just 
over $20,000 through a partnership pool in 
the ACHF.  Work is continuing as we 
publish this edition of History Center 
News.  It is scheduled to be complete by 
June 30 and produce an extensive report on 
the suburban expansion of the two 
counties. 
     The suburban development of Anoka 
County just may be the most important 
story of the county in the latter part of the 
twentieth century.  It is something the staff 
at ACHS has been wanting to document in 
a serious manner for several years.  If not 
for the availability of these funds, this 
project would not have been possible. 
     The legislature is currently deliberating 
on how to distribute the funds in the future.  
The Minnesota History Coalition, a 
partnership of regional and statewide 
history organizations, has put together a 
list of recommendations that is based on 
the experiences of the previous two years.  
They include an overall request of $36.55 
million of the total ACHS be dedicated to 
history projects.  Within that $36.55 
million is a request that $14 million be 
allocated for History Programs and 
Projects that are of Statewide Significance 
and are a State Responsibility; $15 million 
for History Programs and Projects operated 
or conducted by or through Local, 
Regional and Other Historical 
Organizations to be distributed through a 
competitive grant program; and $6 million 
for History Programs and Projects that are 
operated by partnerships of organizations 
in order to encourage collaboration to 
improve capacity and expertise. 
     These funds have already done a great 
deal to preserve the history that we all 
love.  Please call your legislators and ask 
them to support history with the 
distribution of the Arts and Cultural 
Heritage Fund. 

From the President…  
  By Paul Pierce, III 
     I did not grow up listening to music on 
wax cylinders, though I did listen to 78 rpm 
records.  Those were mostly hand-me-downs.  
The first records I chose or bought were 45s 
with stories accompanied by music and sound 
effects to support the exciting moments in the 
tale.  My favorite was Peter and the Wolf with 
the symphony alone on one side and the 
symphony with storytelling over it on the 
other.  I spent many sessions listening and 
wearing out those records on my little player.  
It was fun to have the three speeds that could 
completely change the mood of a 45 rpm 
record.  As I grew up, it was music on 33rpm 
albums and eventually the players only had 
that speed, no choices.  It’s a good thing the 
album artwork was a big part of them—I 
wore out those records, too. 
     I had a multi-record changer player.  It 
saved a lot of messing with the records when 
they were over, but falling down onto a 
moving pile of records did a lot of damage.  I 
resisted CDs for years because I had gone to a 
system of buying a record and immediately 
recording it to a cassette tape that I wore out 
instead.  That left the record pristine and 
clean for the next cassette recording that I 
could make after the first wore out.  
Eventually, CDs were all they made, and I 
had no choice.  
    Even our youngest members are aware of 
the changes in how we listen to music that 
have occurred since CDs; many of you are 
probably perfectly satisfied with CDs and not 
interested in the digital change.  I have just 
gone through the transition to an iPod and I 
was able to fit ALL the albums I have onto 
that one new devise.  It is 3/8 of an inch thick, 
fits into my shirt pocket and contains every 
music album I’ve ever owned with space left 
over! 
     The point of this tale is that the Anoka 
County Historical Society is keeping all those 
previously normal, everyday life items.  They 
will be available for students of history to 
examine and appreciate differences.  Most of 
us already can no longer imagine having to 
find a pay phone if you wanted to make a call, 
or only receiving calls when at home.   
     Things are changing so fast and even 
though we all lived that way then, it is hard to 
imagine doing so now.  Our museum offers 
all of us the opportunity to view our ancestors 
lives in the 1900s and before.  It will also 
preserve insights into our lives for future 
generations.  ACHS does a great deal with a 
small budget.  We can all be proud and sure 
that our organization is secure and capable of 
doing that job far into the future.   
     This is my last President’s Column.  It has 
been an honor to serve as your president. 

History Center News is published 
by the Anoka County Historical 
Society six times yearly as a 
member benefit. 
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The Anoka County Historical Society is a 
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Contributions to ACHS are tax-deductible 
within the allowable limits of the law. 
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 Celebrating Women in History Month  ...by Vickie Wendel 

     Loni Payne grew up in Lino Lakes with lots of cars 
around her all the time since her father was a mechanic.  It 
probably sparked her interested in cars, especially fast cars, 
and Loni began racing at the old Twin City Speedway in 
Blaine at the age of 17.  Her first car was a 1961 Impala 
and no, she never crashed a car! 
     After graduating from Centennial High School, Loni 
began working as a secretary and when the company 
moved part of its operations to California, she went with 
them.  Still, in the back of her mind, Loni knew the 
secretarial work she was doing was not what she really 
wanted.  She wanted to be in law enforcement. 
     It was the 1970s, and despite taking as many classes as 
she could to prepare for a career in law enforcement, it 
didn't come easy.  Women were just entering that very 
male dominated field and Loni’s first application to a 
police force was unsuccessful.  She persisted and finally 
beat out her male competition in the Civil Service exam 
and was hired by city of Hercules, California.  She 
graduated sixth in her class at the Police Academy—third 
in defensive tactics—and began working as a patrol officer. 
     After three and a half years, Loni, then married, and her 
husband wanted to start a family and wanted to do that in 
Minnesota.  Her husband transferred to a job in 
Minneapolis and Loni began working as the Northtown 
Mall security officer until their daughter was born. 
     In 1985, there were no female licensed officers in the 
Anoka County Sheriff’s Office.  The women were all in 
what were classed as civilian jobs.  Loni was hired as the 
Sexual Assault Investigator, a civilian position with the 
promise that she would move to a deputy position within a 
year.  It was designed to be a position for a woman and 
deal with child victims.   
     Though mostly unspoken, there was resistance to a 
woman deputy and the promised promotion did not come 
until Loni and another woman in the office brought a 
lawsuit against the county.  Loni was supervising men and 
assigning cases to them but getting only half the pay of 
those male deputies with no chance for advancement. 
     The county settled out of court and Loni was made a 
deputy in 1988.  In 1996, Loni became the Lieutenant of 
Training.  Here, she started the Reserves Academy to 

provide 
training to the 
volunteers in 
the Sheriff's 
Office, but that 
was not to be 
her most 
significant 
achievement in 
training.  Loni 
worked with 
Ann Ahlquist 
of Plymouth to 
perfect the 
Forensic 

Cognitive Graph 
Interview Process.  The 
process is a way of 
thinking and 
interviewing a child to 
get the most credible 
competence out of the 
child to build a case 
that will stand up in 
court.  The real goal is 
a case so well founded 
that a child never needs 
to testify. 
     The training is 
extensive with weeks 
of training for officers.  
Teaching this technique 
is something Loni 
excelled at.  She has 
been invited to train 
officers in other 
departments all across the U.S. and even in Korea and 
Turkey.  She admits these countries are behind the U.S. in 
how they view sex cases, but by seeking out training for 
their officers from professionals like Loni, they are making 
progress. 
     Training was not the only role Loni filled in the Sheriff's 
Office.  In 1997, she attended the FBI National Academy, 
and in 1998 became a lieutenant in the Patrol Division.  A 
year later, she was promoted to Captain of Justice Services, 
and in 2000, transferred to the Criminal Investigation 
Division.  Loni was appointed one of two undersheriffs 
serving with Sheriff Bruce Andersohn in 2003.  When the 
other undersheriff retired, Loni was named Chief Deputy. 
     During her time in the Anoka County Sheriff's Office, 
Loni has worked for five different sheriffs.  Sheriff Ralph 
“Buster” Talbot first hired her, then Ken Wilkinson was 
elected in 1986.  He was defeated by Larry Podany in 
1994, and Loni worked for Podany until he resigned from 
the office in 2002 and Bruce Andersohn was appointed.  
Andersohn was the sheriff to appoint Loni Chief Deputy 
and she continued to work for him until he chose not to run 
for reelection in 2010.  Sheriff James Stuart took office two 
months before Loni retired in February of 2011, making 
him the fifth sheriff Loni worked for. 
     Though leadership styles differed, the most important 
lessons stayed the same for Loni.  Those lessons included 
realizing that she couldn’t fix everything and that hard 
work was a given.  The most important lesson?  
     “Never lose your integrity,” was her immediate answer. 
     Loni’s career is the focus of the Women in History 
exhibit in the History Center lobby for March and features 
her uniform, badge, photos, and even the dolls she used 
when she began interviewing child victims.  Stop by to 
learn more about the career of this remarkable woman in 
Anoka County History. 

Loni and Buster Talbot, the sheriff who hired 
her in 1985 at the Sheriff Stories event in 
January. 
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(continued from page 1) 
 In its early days, the company 
distributed and manufactured 
carbonated soft drinks.  Many of those 
drinks are fondly remembered by local 
folks, including Mission Orange and 
Lem-N-Lime.   
 After the repeal of prohibition 
in 1929, the company added beer 
distribution to its list of services.  
Among the first beers it distributed 
were Schmidt’s, Hamm’s, Fitger’s, 
Regal Supreme, Kato, and Yoerg’s.  
Beer distribution would be the future 
of the company as they phased out the 
soft drink production and distribution 
by 1969 when they sold off sales, 
inventory, and equipment to 7-Up 
Bottling in Minneapolis. 
 Over the years, many members 
of the Grosslein family were involved 
in the business; Duke and his brother, 

Bob, were active for years.  After Bob retired in 1976, Duke’s wife, LaVerne, his son, Dana, and daughter, 
Nancy, and her husband, Tom Blaska, all became involved.  The company was long involved in community 
activities, including parades. 

 In 1989, they purchased and refurbished the truck that 
was recently donated to ACHS.  August Sr. owned a similar 
1919 truck in the earliest days of the business.   The truck will 
not be a part of ACHS’s object collection, but that allows us to 
use it in parades and at community events to promote ACHS 
and its mission. 
 As we work to secure year-round storage for the 
vehicle and finalize insurance needs, we are looking for 
volunteers and friends to help bring the truck to local parades 
and events.  We’re looking for people with heavy-duty 
vehicles to pull the truck on its trailer from its storage location 
to parades.  
We also need 
people 
willing to 
drive the 
vehicle in 
parades.  If 
you are 
interested in 

participating, please call Elaine Koehn, ACHS’s Volunteer 
Coordinator, at 763-421-0600. 
 We hope you will join us in thanking Duke and 
LaVerne Grosslein for this generous gift.  And we hope to see 
you at a local parade soon! 

The first home of Grosslein Beverages at Mississippi Street and East River Road in 
Fridley. 

Duke Grosslein with the Mission Orange delivery truck, 
1950. 

August “Duke” Grosslein Jr., August Grosslein Sr., and Bob 
Grosslein.  
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Civil War Civil War Civil War 
HistoryHistoryHistory  

at the 

Anoka County 
Historical Society’s 

Annual Meeting 
 

Sunday, March 20March 20March 20 , 2:00pm 
Bunker Hills Activity Center  

Join the Anoka County Historical Society for its an nual meeting to learn more 
about Minnesota and Anoka County in the Civil War.  Hampton Smith, editor of 
the Brother of Mine , a collection of letters between Thomas and Willia m Christie, 
will speak about the Christies and their experience s in the war.  There will also be 
a traveling exhibit on-hand that focuses on Anoka C ounty veterans of the war 
between the states.  Come commemorate the 150th ann iversary of the outbreak of 
the America’s Civil War.  The event will be precede d by a brief business meeting 
that will include the results of the 2011 elections  to the ACHS Board of Directors.  
Refreshments will be served. 

Cost: $5.00 for ACHS members and $7.00 for non-memb ers. 
More information: www.ac-hs.org (763) 421-0600. 
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 Up To Date 

Announcements and News 
� Just a reminder that the March 10 and April 14 ACHS Board 
of Directors meetings will be at 6:00 p.m.  All are held at the 
History Center.  Board meetings are open to the public and 
everyone is welcome. 

Welcome, Caitlin! By Caitlin Frey 
 

 Hello to all ACHS members and volunteers!  
I recently started as the new Office Administrator here 
at the Anoka County History Center, filling the 
position that Pat Snodgrass left when she retired in 
November. 
 I come to ACHS with a background in the 
non-profit and public history fields.  I graduated with 
a BA in history from Macalester College in 2004 and 
have a Master’s in Public History from Loyola 
University of Chicago.  I have worked in a wide range 
of organizations, including the fundraising offices of 
the Guthrie Theater in Minneapolis and Lakeview 
Foundation in Stillwater.  I have also been fortunate to 
intern or work at the Minnesota Historical Society 
(Exhibit Department); Murphy’s Landing; the 
Archdiocese of Chicago’s Archives; and the 
Minnesota Transportation Museum. 
 Aside from my love of history and museums, 
I also enjoy travelling to new places, playing softball 
and catching up on my reading.  I was married last 
July (in a hail storm!) and live in Saint Paul with my 
husband, Dan. 
 I already enjoy working with the great staff 
here at ACHS, and I look forward to getting to know 
all of you.  When you have a chance, stop in to say 
“hi” and see our new Pieced and Patched exhibit, 
opening March 8.  This quilt exhibit will be open for 
about a year. 

Greetings, Volunteers! by Elaine Koehn 
 Spring is just around the corner, and considering 
all the snow and cold this winter, it is a welcome sight!  As 
the weather warms and the snow starts to melt,  We are 
eagerly preparing for three very important events 
scheduled in April and May:  Volunteer Appreciation, 
Ghost Tour Docent training, and the Annual Spring Tea. 
 April 10th through April 16th is National Volunteer 
Appreciation Week.  We will honor our volunteers at the 
History Center, on Sunday April 10 at 2:00 p.m.   Your 
contributions are many, and we look forward to this 
special time of the year when we can express our gratitude 
for all that you do.  Be sure to watch for your invitation 
and mark your calendars for this fun event. 
 Secondly, we are recruiting new docents for this 
summer and fall.  Since I am new and have never been on 
a ghost tour, it is imperative that I learn all I can about this 
important area.  Experienced ghost tour docents are crucial 
in the planning process for the annual training.  The 
training is scheduled on Saturday, April 30th from 10:00 
a.m. – 1:00 p.m., followed by an actual tour for new 
docents.  Tours will begin the first Thursday and Saturday 
of June at 7:30 p.m. until the rush in October when they 
will be scheduled as needed.  If you have considered 
volunteering in this area, please give me a call and we will 
learn together.  If you are experienced, please come and 
share your wisdom. 
 Finally, the Anoka County Historical Society will 
host the Annual Spring Tea.  Mothers, aunts,  
grandmothers, and friends come together to share their 
childhood memories with a significant little girl in their 
life.  And, of course, bring a favorite doll!  The tea will 
explore the era at the dawn of the 20th century, through the 
eyes of a 10-year-old girl in 1904.  A quick etiquette 
lesson, followed by girls and guests creating a lavish 
spring hat adorned with feathers, flowers, and ribbons.  
Girls then help set the table for tea before joining the 
grown-up ladies for an assortment of tasty treats.  Teas will 
be Thursday, May 5 and 12 at 6:30 p.m., and Saturday, 
May 7 and 14 at 10:00 and 2:00 p.m.  More teas may be 
added as necessary. 
 I look forward to working with experienced 
volunteers who have been involved in these events, and 
meeting new volunteers who 
want to try their hand at these 
fun events for the first time.  
Spring is a new beginning and 
opportunities for volunteers at 
ACHS abound.  Thank you for 
your commitment to ACHS, and 
have a HAPPY SPRING! 

Look For Ballots in the Mail 
 

     Anoka County Historical Society members should be on the 
lookout for ballots in the mail for the upcoming board of 
directors election.  The two seats representing Anoka County 
Commissioner Districts two and three are up for election, as are 
three at-large seats.  There is also an election for the vice 
president of the board.  According to the ACHS by-laws, the 
vice president is elected by the membership every two years.  
After the end of that two year term, they automatically become 
the president of the board.  In 2009, Tom Sherohman was 
elected vice president and will become the president after the 
March 20 annual meeting. 
     Ballots will be sent to active members in the mail.  All 
ballots must be received at the history center no later than 
Monday, March 14, at 5:00 p.m.  Any ballot arriving after said 
time will not be counted.  The election results will be 
announced at the Annual Meeting on March 20, 2011. 
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 Contributions & New Members — Thank you 
(All lists are current to February 22, 2011.) 
 

DONATIONS 
Mel & Kathy Aanerud 
Dennis & Darlene Berg 
David & Winnifred Conger 
Richard DeLong  
Roland & Carol Freeburg 
Sam & Kathy Hermanstorfer 
Edna Hoium 
Guila Ann Hunt 
Richard O. & Kris Sanda Johnson 
Virginia Jorgenson 
Robert & Virginia Koehler-Barnier 
Tom and Patti Kurak 
Shirley Lynch 
Jerome & Marilyn Manley 
Rachel Peterson 
Peggy Scully 
Greg & Barbara Ann Smith 
Janet Wilcox 
Barbara and Ivan Wold  
 
EMPLOYEE MATCH  
Ameriprise Financial — Dan Frank 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

ARTIFACT DONORS  
Anoka County Sheriff’s Office 
Marilyn Craine Anderson 
Banfil Center for the Arts 
Heather Caron 
Paul Bengston 
Rick Crestik 
Mike Dropps 
John Freeburg 
Floyd Freeman 
Donald Griep 
August E (Duke) Grosslein 
Jane Hagen 
Jill Hanson 
Charlotte Johnson 
Don Johnson 
Patti Kurak 
Edward V. Larson 
Terry Lehn 
City of Lexington 
Todd Mahon 
George Meyer 
George Miller 
Loni Payne 
John Pilz 
Eileen Rathbun 
Mary Schantzen 
Pat Schwappach 
Donna Broadbent Smith 
Marjorie Strouse 
Ralph (Buster) Talbot 
Vickie Wendel 

NEW MEMBERS  
Sharon L. Johnson 
Elaine & Jerry Koehn 
Loni Payne 
Bill & Toni Talbot 
Rosalie True 
Richard & Valerie Wallrich 
Barbara and Ivan Wold 
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   From Dorothy Carlson 
 
In Honor of Loni Payne 
   From Vickie Wendel 
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 Coming Events 

RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED 

March       Women in History Month 
     (Anoka County History Center)  A special lobby exhibit featuring the career of Loni Payne, the highest ranking female law enforcement 
officer in the county, Chief Deputy in the Sheriff's Office. She has taught investigation techniques to officers all over the world and just 
recently retired.  See page 3 for more and stop by the lobby to view some special artifacts from Ms. Payne’s career. 
March 8      Pieced and Patched—Quilts from the Collection of ACHS 
      (Anoka County History Center) Explore history through the fantastic quilts in the ACHS collection, one dating to about 1830!  Other 
newer quilts tell of young lovers, a little girls, parting gifts, welcome gifts, and more.  These quilts will only be on display for about one 
year before they are tucked safely away for preservation. 
March 12, 10:30—1:30    Civil War Winter Camp 
      (Rum River Library, 4201 6th Avenue, Anoka)  Civil War reenactors will set up a winter camp and share with visitors how soldiers 
from Anoka County spent their winter days in camp.  A special traveling exhibit from ACHS featuring Anoka County soldiers is part of 
this event.  This event is FREE and funded by the Minnesota Arts and Cultural Heritage Fund. 
March 20, 1:00     ACHS Annual Meeting 
      (Bunker Hills Activity Center, Andover)  Hampton Smith, editor of the Brother of Mine, a collection of letters between Thomas and 
William Christie, will speak about the Christies and their experiences in the war, an exhibit of Civil War soldiers and artifacts, and more.  
See page 5 for details. 
March 26, 2:00     The History of Anoka County 
      (Northtown Library, 4711 County Road 10, Blaine)  Anoka County was formed in preparation for statehood in 1857.  The county as 
wild with a population of less than 2,000, but we were determined to make our mark.  The everyday people who pioneered this county are 
brought to life through pictures and stories.  This event is FREE and funded by the Minnesota Arts and Cultural Heritage Fund. 
April 10, 2:00      Volunteer Appreciation Day 
     (Anoka County History Center & Library)  Your contributions are many, and we look forward to this special time when we can express 
our gratitude for all that you do!  Watch for your invitation by mail, but if we miss you and you volunteered in 2010, come! 
April 30, 10:00—1:00    Ghost Tour Docent Training 
     (Anoka County History Center & Library.)  We’ll provide training for new guides as well as refreshers and tips for experienced guides, 
then take a ghost tour!  If you’ve enjoyed the tour, think how much fun leading one can be!  Sign up with Elaine, 763-421-0600. 


